
 
 

Lake Arrowhead Club, PO Box 450, Denville, NJ 07834  www.LakeArrowheadClub.com 

 
1 

 

 

UPDATE CONCERNING LAKE REMEDIATION EFFORTS 

April 27, 2018 

Dear Lake Arrowhead Neighbor: 

As you may know, the Board of Trustees for Lake Arrowhead Club, Inc. (“LAC”) has been 

planning to perform hydro raking of the lakes for some time.   As described to members in past 

meetings of the board, the Lakes Committee has developed a remediation plan that entails, 

among other things, the planned hydro raking of each lake.   The plan is and has been to 

remediate the Bay of Deep Waters ("BDW") first, and then move in a westerly direction (the 

direction of flow of the lakes) to perform hydro raking in Great Bay, followed by Lake 

Arrowhead.  Given the time and large expense involved, as well as the need to construct a means 

for ingress for each of the lakes that will accommodate the equipment involved, these plans 

involve a multi-year effort.  We will also continue with yearly treatments of the three lakes and 

the Forest Pond. 

The Board is pleased to inform you that hydro raking for BDW has been scheduled to commence 

on or about April 30, 2018 and to continue there for approximately ten working days, weather 

permitting.  The work is the culmination of months of planning and close coordination with 

municipal and state regulators to ensure compliance with local and state laws and permitting 

requirements.   BDW will be accessed at an entry point constructed on LAC land last year.  The 

waste removed from the lakes will be recycled in an environmentally friendly manner, and the 

contractors will be working in a manner that will take great care not to disturb the environment 

any more than is absolutely necessary to perform the work. 

As the work progresses and you find yourself with any questions, please feel free to email our 

Lakes Committee Chairman, Gene Feyl, who can be reached at dnjgfeyl@yahoo.com.   

Sincerely, 

                                                                            Seth Johnson 

                                                                            President, LAC Board of Trustees 
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